
TOWN OF BOLTON 

VETERANS COMMISSION 

PRELIMINARY MEETING NOTES 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 06, 2022 

 

The Veterans Commission held a preliminary meeting on Thursday, October 6 2022, with First 

Selectman Pam Sawyer presiding. Also, in attendance were: Paul Toomey, Gregory Carini, 

Kathy Walsh, Alexander Dumas, Ernie Richardson, Jim Clark and Suellen Kamara.  

 

1. Call to Order. P. Sawyer called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. 

 

A brief introduction was made and the present’s members explain why they were interested in 

serving this commission.  

 

2. Term Limits and Member Numbers. Members discussed who would like to be a full-time 2 year or 4 

year term member, as well as an alternate 4 year term member.  

Kathy Walsh and Ernie Richardson are interested in being full-time members for two years.  

Gregory Carini, Barry Sterns, and Alexander Dumas are interested in being full-time members for 

a 4-year term. 

Jim Clark and Paul Toomey are interested in serving as alternate members for a four-year term.  
 

3. Set Mission Statement. None. 

The members created four different missions, and in the next meeting they will decide which 

one they will keep as their mission statement. 

4. Consider and Act on Electing a Chair and Vice Chair. None. 

 

5. Consider and Act on a Monetary Request for Next Year’s Budget for the Commission. None.  

 

6. Consider And Act on Regular Meeting Time and Meeting Dates for the Next Year.  The next 

meeting will be held at Town Hall on Thursday, November 3rd at 2 P.M. 

 

4. Adjournment. P. Sawyer adjourned the meeting at 3:12 p.m.  

 

Respectfully, Suellen Kamara.   


